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August 14, 2017


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

The enclosed ordinance, if approved, will ratify the Amalgamated Transit Union, Local 587 (Department of Transportation – Transit) (ATU, Local 587) memorandum of agreement regarding Supported Employment Program for the period of May 31, 2017, through October 31, 2019, which will enable King County to continue to provide public transportation services to the residents of King County and to provide employment opportunities to people with developmental and intellectual disabilities.  The collective bargaining agreement with ATU, Local 587 covers approximately 4,100 employees in the Department of Transportation.

This agreement will allow King County to expand the Supported Employment Program in the Metro Transit Division.  It establishes the terms and conditions of employment, including the wage rates, for Supported Employees who may be assigned to work in Metro’s Vehicle Maintenance, Power and Facilities, and Rail groups.

This agreement ensures that Supported Employees who are hired into the Metro Transit workforce are provided appropriate levels of support.  It identifies work areas where employees with developmental and intellectual disabilities can find meaningful employment opportunities.  It also provides job protection for existing employees in the ATU, Local 587 bargaining unit.  The parties have negotiated a wage rate for Supported Employees that fits within the ATU, Local 587 wage structure and ensures that entry level employees will earn more than $15.00 per hour.

This agreement furthers the goal of the King County Strategic Plan by providing job opportunities to a segment of the community that often faces barriers in employment.  It allows King County to develop quality employees and to cultivate talented workers.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The settlement reached is a product of good faith collective bargaining between King County and the Union.  The agreement compares favorably with other settlements and is within our capacity to finance.  This agreement has been reviewed by the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.

If you have questions, please contact Megan Pedersen, Director, Office of Labor Relations, at 206-263-2898.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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